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Commodoreôs Comments 
 
 
Summer is coming, winter covers are coming off, and the Fleet Captain is being a 
pain in the butt motivating people to get their boats ready! It appears that the inner 
harbor dredge is completed for the Spring. A great big thanks to all the Club Mem-
bers involved with the dredge. We save an enormous amount of money having the 
infrastructure to dredge our harbor. This is just another example why we have the 
best slip pricing on Lake Michigan. Not to mention a great view! The long stick is 
in place for cleaning up the entrance. Hopefully, this portion of the dredge will be 
completed with the next couple of weeks. 
 
Keep watching your emails over the next month, there is a great deal of work in-
volved launching the boat and cleaning up the Club. If you can be of assistance 
come on down and lend a helping hand. There are also work hours associated with 
getting involved (hint, hint especially for the new members!) 
 
Fleet Captain, Bryan Gahan, will be updating the launch schedule as we move 
closer. Please be as flexible as possible. What we have determined, is this a fluid 
couple of weeks with many changes depending on weather and crew availability. 
The key to keeping this moving in the right direction is to get your boats ready and 
keep Bryan in the loop if you have an issue or opportunity.  
 
As we approach the 2017 boating season, I would be remised if I didnôt remind you 
of being safe. Safety starts with getting the boats ready while ñon the hardò. If you 
need help ï ASK. If you see someone struggling ï HELP. Once the boats are in the 
water, we all must be vigilant of a multitude of things. One of the enduring quali-
ties of belonging to SMYC is that we are all here to help each other out. Be aware 
of your surroundings and lend a helping hand to our members and visitors of the 
Club. Before venturing out to boat ensure your boat is ready, your crew is ready, 
and the weather has been reviewed. While we are some of the luckiest people on 
the planet boating on Lake Michigan, occasionally Lake Michigan will remind you 
of how change can happen and happen quickly. I promise to get off my soapbox, 
however, the last part of safe boating is to ensure someone knows your Float Plan. 
We have a Cruise Log located in the Bar Area, if you are leaving the harbor for an 
extended period please update the log. It serves several purposes:  
 
1. Letôs the Fleet Captain know that a slip is available and for how long.  
 
2.   But more importantly, if something should happen and the Club is called 
we might be able to give some useful data.  

 
Feel free to leave an itinerary in the Cruise Log on a separate piece of paper.  An 
example of a Float Plan can be found at this website:  
http://floatplancentral.cgaux.org/download/USCGFloatPlan.pdf 
 
 
Welcome to the new boating season! I look forward to seeing all of you at the 
Club. 
 
 
 
Jon Haag 
SMYC Commodore 
(c) 414-617-3438 

(e) smyccommodore@gmail.com 



LMYA Meeting 

An all regions LMYA meeting was held at South Shore Yacht Club on March 25.  Submissions for a new issue of the 

Spreader had a deadline of April 1st, so the issue should be ready soon.  The conversion from manual to digital 

records is still on-going and it will take another year for a PayPal system to be set up for online dues renewal.  Dues 

notices should be out soon and the plan is to have cruising cards available by May 1.  A brochure promoting the 

LMYA is being developed to email to delegates for local printing and handing out to prospective members.    

Boaters are encouraged to visit the National Boating Federation web site for news effecting boaters across the 

nation, especially in this year where changes in federal laws and procedures may be forthcoming.  A couple of such 

issues are the PresidentΩǎ seeking to eliminate the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative and administration delays on 

the Asian carp plan.   

The Illinois Region reported that in the carp problem, juvenile fish may be able to penetrate barriers.  There is a 

need for activism to fight for defending the Lake Michigan Restoration Project.  Starved Rock Yacht Club was hit by 

a tornado with 150 mph winds this Spring.  There was major dock damage but only a couple of boats were 

damaged.  The club house had to use a diesel generator for a week. 

The Wisconsin Region reported that the Friends of Lake Shore State Park are planning a ground breaking for a 

visitor and education center this coming Fall.  There will be bathroom facilities for boaters in the center when it is 

completed.  Of the 17 locks on the Fox River system, 16 are completed.  They are working on a lift out station for 

cleaning boats.   

There was no report from the Michiana Region (Michigan and Indiana). 

There will be an LMYA all regions meeting on September 16 at 12:00 pm at the Hammond Indiana Yacht Club.  The 

last LMYA all regions meeting for the year will be held on November 19 and as usual, LMYA Delegates from yacht 

clubs are encouraged to attend as well as any yacht club members who are interested.  

Report submitted by Linda Daly and Jim Rothschadl 

Children's Easter Party 



In an on-going effort to improve the Clubôs visibility and volunteerism within the South Milwaukee 
Community, South Milwaukee Yacht Club (SMYC) was honored to host South Milwaukee Com-
munity & Business Associationôs (SMCBA) Spotlight Awards Banquet on April 6, 2017. The bene-
fit roasted recent retiree, Donn Powers (of Donn Powers Jewelers), as well as thanking him for his 
many years of service to the South Milwaukee community. Michael Hintz, from Scrappyôs BBQ, 
won New Business of the Year award and Pete Sorce, from Sorce Martial Arts, won Business of the 
Year. Mayor, Erik Brooks, was on hand for these proclamations as well as other community busi-
ness representatives and volunteers. Committee members, KiKi Kilman and Michele Barclay, wish 
to thank Mary Jo Haag, Paige Hans, and John John Nowcki for their help with the event which had 
approximately 70 attendees. The Club was nicely decorated and many compliments and ñthank 
yousò were heard throughout the evening. KiKi has been attending SMCBA meetings for the past 
two years as SMYCs representative and was recently elected to the Vice President position. If you 
are interested in attending a meeting or networking your own business to this very active group, 
please ask KiKi about meeting times. 


